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Agenda

Mearns Primary Parent Council (MPPC)

26th November 2012
	Meeting of
	Mearns Primary Parent Council 

	Held on
	26 November 2012

	Parent Council membership:
	Linda Clarkson (DHT), 
Karen Cumming (DHT), 

Ann Macbeth (HT), 

Mark McFadyen (Chair)

Iain Clark (Vice Chair), 
Valerie Chisholm (Minutes Clerk),

Cheryl Blair, 
Anastasia McMenemy,

Fiona Hannah,

Hanna Minhas,

Karen Brennan,
John Brennan,

Lesley Jamieson,

Lorraine Hamill,

Rupinder Sandra,

Taylor Stewart

	Item 
	
	

	1
	Welcome and Introduction
	MMcF

	2
	Minutes and actions of Previous Meeting
	MMcF

	3
	Correspondence:

· Parent Council Chairs Meeting – 13th February 2013

· Parent Council Member Update – (ER)
· Parent Council guidance packs – available for distn
· AiFL - update
· Standards and Quality Report - udpate
· Annual report 2011/12 - TBA
· “Have your Say” – Your Vision and Priorities for East Renfrewshire - TBA
· Child Protection Training - TBA
· Interview Training - TBA
	All

	4
	Head teachers report
	AM

	5
	New Business
	All

	6
	Any Other Business
	All


Supplement for Section 5:

	Section 5
	New Business – Questions from parents
	

	Q: 
Computers and programming
	Q: Computers - Is there wider support for Code Clubs        (e.g. P5 –> P7) to support ICT learning?
http://www.codeclub.org.uk/

	

	Q: 
Parents evening – parent material
	Q: Parents evening – Is there a way to have pre material sent to parents? 
The idea was to have more information presented in advance so that that parents can read through, think of questions and then use the 15 minutes to discuss in more detail.


	

	Q: 

Paper correspondence home to parents
	Q: Paper correspondence home to parents – Is there a way to reduce the amount of paper sent home to parents, without impacting key correspondence and engagement with parents.  

Ideas included content management streams and distribution lists (opt in / opt outs).
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Minutes of Meeting

	Meeting of
	Mearns Primary Parent Council 

	Held on
	8th of October 2012

	Present
	John Brennan (Chair), Iain Clark (Vice Chair), Linda Clarkson (DHT), Karen Cumming (DHT), Ann Macbeth (HT), Heather Inglis, Valerie Chisholm, Cheryl Blair, Lesley Jamieson, Mark McFadyen, Karen Brennan (Minutes Clerk) 
Apologies: Lorraine Hamill, Hanna Minhas, Taylor Stewart

	Item Discussed
	
	

	Welcome and Introduction.
	John Brennan (Chair) welcomed members to the AGM, including Mark McFadyen who has joined the PC.  Mark has a daughter in P3 and a son in P1.
	

	Minutes of Previous Meeting
	JB reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting and these were approved.
	Karen Cumming to add to school website. Karen Brennan to add to folder in school office.

	Correspondence 
	Parent Council Chairs Meeting
The first PC Chairs meeting took place on 2 October 2012 at Barrhead HS.  Although JB was unable to attend he received the agenda, which he will forward to PC members in order that they can see what was discussed.  JB or MM will distribute the minutes from this meeting when they are received.

The dates for the next PC Chairs Meetings have been confirmed as 13 February 2013 and 22 May 2013.

LC reiterated how important it is to have representation from the PC at these meetings.

JB has received the minutes from the PC Chairs meeting held on 6 June 2012.  He will email these onto the PC and KC has confirmed she will put these on the website.

One of the main points discussed was the Community Sports Hubs.  Following on from the success of the Olympics, the aim is to increase participation in sporting activities and to sustain this.  JB thought it may be a good idea to get in touch with Barry Cook to discuss any grants which may be available.  The PTA may also wish to do this as grants can be applied for separately.

Equalities Forum 
Minutes from the Equalities forum meeting, which took place on 20 September 2012 at Isobel Mair School were also received.  JB will email these onto the PC to read and KC can put these on the school website.

This was the first meeting of the Equalities Forum for school equalities coordinators and parent equalities representatives.  The next meeting will take place on Thursday, 10 January 2013 at 4pm at Braidbar Primary School.

 AM advised that Mearns Primary has been through an Equalities Review.  Reports must be made on any racial incidents and all details are collated and analysed.

School Handbook Guidance

This is information for local authorities and schools following the Education Regulations 2012.  JB will email this document to PC members and KC can put on the website.

“Have your Say” – Your Vision and Priorities for East Renfrewshire.

There will be a 4 month consultation on this.  As it was discussed at the recent PC Chairs meeting we can discuss at the next meeting once the minutes have been received.
	JB to email the PC Chairs agenda.

JB/MM to email the minutes once received.

JB to circulate the minutes from 6 June and KC to put on the website.

KC to speak to Barry Cook regarding any potential grants.

JB to circulate the minutes and KC to put minutes on the website.

JB to email document to PC and KC to put on the website.

MM to put on the agenda for the next meeting



	New Business
	AGM Agenda – Roles/Responsibilities
New Members 

It was noted that the PC does not appear to represent fully the student body at Mearns Primary and despite attracting one new member, the letter issued prior to the AGM, has not resulted in many new members. 
In light of this, it was suggested that there could be some sort of representation at the forthcoming Parent’s Evening, to encourage new members and to highlight the importance of the PC. 

The Chair will send an email to confirm who wishes to remain on the PC and pull together a list of Primaries where parent representation is missing.  A letter can then be sent through the School to target specific years.
Annual Report 


JB has yet to finalise the Annual PC Report.  This will be completed before the next PC meeting.
Voting in Positions
Due to work commitments, John and Karen Brennan advised of their resignation from the position of Chair and Minutes Clerk respectively, however, both will remain actively involved with the PC.  

It was agreed that Mark McFadyen will take on the role of Chair supported by Iain Clark who will remain Vice Chair.  Val Chisholm will take on the role of Minutes Clerk.
Future Meeting Dates
The dates for the forthcoming PC meetings were agreed as follows:-

Monday, 26 November 2012

Wednesday, 20 February 2013

Thursday, 18 April 2013

Thursday, 30 May 2013 

JB will contact Charlie Gilbert to advise dates of forthcoming meetings and to ask if he will attend. 

Training

Journey to Excellence – dimension 6.  This has been done in the past, however, it should be completed again.  This should be put on the agenda for the next meeting as should Child Protection.

JB to email John Daffurn to enquire about any forthcoming Interview Training as more PC members would like to go on this.
	MM to issue email to see who wishes to remain on the PC.
JB to finalise the Annual PC Report.
JB to pass email addresses and PC correspondence onto MM.
MM to email dates to all PC members
JB to contact Charlie Gilbert. 

MM to put on the agenda for the next meeting

JB to email John Daffurn


	Head Teachers Report
	
	

	Any other business
	Following on from the Dressing for Excellence leaflets that were issued prior to the summer break, it was noted that the majority of children were now coming to School in the correct uniform.  It is important to keep this up as it is having a positive effect on the children and as a result is being spoken about at School Assemblies and through conversation with the children.

A parent had expressed a concern through the PC regarding Maths Sets.  The Parent was worried that not teaching in Sets across the year group was a backward step that could have detrimental effects on teaching.  Teaching staff felt this was not the case and they were very focussed on Maths and the improvement in teaching methods.  AM asked if the year group of the worried parent could be identified and she would look into this further. 

An issue was also raised through the PC regarding the cashless catering system, in particular, the purchasing of tuck.  A parent asked if a block could be put on a child’s account to prevent them buying tuck.  This came about as one of the pupils used money on their account, intended for lunch, to buy tuck.  The parent was only aware of this when they received notification that a lunch ticket had been issued due to insufficient funds.  Teaching staff advised that there was an upper limit on the amount of money which can be used for tuck.

Although a block can’t be put on the account AM will enquire if a flag could be added advising that the child is not permitted to buy tuck.  Teaching staff will also remind children at assemblies that only one item of snack and drink should be purchased.

JB asked if the school could engage in outside company visits for career purposes as he had seen this done through his company.  AM said this did happen and was encouraged.  JB will look into this further and report back with any further action
	AM to enquire if a flag can be added to cashless catering accounts advising that children are not permitted to buy tuck.

JB to enquire about career visits.



	Date of next meeting
	The next meeting will be held on Monday, 26 November 2012
	


Signed as a accurate copy of the approved 

Name
…………………………………………...

Signature 
……………………………………………

Position
……………………………………………

Date

……………………………………………
